Mr. Robert Ortt State Senator, 62nd District 175 Walnut Street, Suite 6 Lockport, NY 14094

December 9, 2015

Dear Senator Ortt,

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank you for taking time out of your busy schedule to attend and speak at last evening's Save Ontario Shores sponsored informational meeting. Two hundred concerned anti-Turbine project, pro-home rule citizens assembled last night at the Somerset Fire Hall and your comments and perspectives were very well-received by the assembled group.

After the meeting, many in the audience approached me separately to let me know how much your commitment to fight and kill this project meant to them. As you might expect, there have been many sleepless nights and much frustration amongst the population regarding the unwanted wind turbine project, the loss of home-rule due to the imposed Article 10 law and resulting silence from Albany. They stated that until last night, they felt alone in the fight.

Senator Ortt, I can tell you that the people of Somerset and Yates no longer feel alone in the fight. Your commitments last evening energized your constituents to redouble the fight against the turbine project and the State's overreach into our lives via Article 10.

Please accept this sincere note of thanks from your constituents and know that we will stand shoulder-to-shoulder with you to defeat this unwarranted and unwanted Lighthouse Wind Project.

We are with you Senator.

Best Regards,

John Riggi

President, Save Ontario Shores, Inc. - Outgoing

Yates Town Councilman - Elect